
Confirmation Sunday Gratitude

Bob and I want to thank those who supported the confirmands as they explored and affirmed
their faith this year to provide them a rich and meaningful experience.

Thank you to Jenny Healy, Cindy Fitzsimmons, and the Cooking for a Cause crew for sharing
their cooking expertise and wisdom. From stirring the roux to helping load the cars, you made it
possible for us to serve 100 meals to our sisters and brothers at L-Street.

Thank you to Val and Tad Donaldson for maintaining our relationship with Outdoor Church over
the years, allowing so many of our youth and families, including this year’s confirmands, to walk
the streets of Cambridge and share the love of Christ in the form of sandwiches and secret
handshakes.

Thank you to Paul and Susan Domey-Allen, along with Pastor Abraham Waya and the L-Street
community for welcoming our confirmands at L-Street in Brockton where they were able to
witness God’s grace at work when disciples live out the call of Jesus in Matthew 25.

Thank you to the congregation of Temple Beth Zion in Brookline for graciously welcoming us to
Shabbat service. Thank you to Rabbi Mona Strick and her husband Mark for their extravagant
hospitality in inviting us to celebrate Shabbat dinner with them in their home. We will always
remember not to embarrass the bread!

Thank you to the parents of the confirmands for juggling schedules and prioritizing our meetings
and events to ensure a solid experience for the group.

Thank you to our amazing confirmands for their thoughtfulness, openness to new experiences,
and tolerance of our bad jokes:) It was a JOY journeying with you this year. Remember, this is
not an end but a beginning…

With Love and In Faith,
Bob and Leanne


